Jefferson County 4-H Council Meeting Minutes for April 8, 2019
Attendance by sign-in:  Laura Kitchen, Treasurer;  Laurie Hampton, Paws-N-Claws;  Tanya Barnett, Coordinator;  Chris Franson, P-N-C & County Mountys;  Austin Henry, Roboctopi 4-H Club;  Kathryn McKenny,   Tovah Carter & Laura Nathan, Silver Spurs;  Danell Mackey, Discovery 4-H;  Brian & Olivia Morningstar, Robotics 4-H Club;  Alicia Simmons, Brinnon 4-H Afterschool

**Tanya called the meeting to order at 6:08pm.  US Flag Salute & 4-H Pledge

**M/S/C to accept the March 4th meeting minutes as presented

**HANDOUT “The Truth About Aces”     Tanya shared that Jefferson County is working to become a “Trama informed” county, aware of ACES,  and knowledgeable about how adverse situations affect brain development in youth.  Shared “Shark Fin”,  a calming activity developed by 5th graders in Oakland, CA.  Handout gives the numbers from the ’95-’98 study of 17,000 people that created the baseline for ACES.  We need to be able to meet ACES with resilience.  Study the “Do’s & Don’ts for the classroom”.  Consider using a calming activity during the 4-H Pledge at meetings.

**Treasurer’s Report     We have a new designated fund for Quilcene Teens.  Total Fund Balance:  Revenue of $34, 248.43 + Expenditures of ($5,583.71) = Cash Balance of $28,664.72 .  Report will be put on file for audit.

**4-H Horse Committee is now meeting quarterly.

**HANDOUT  “Jefferson County 4-H Fairgrounds SERVICE-IN-KIND”.  Talk to L Hampton if you have 4-Hers still needing FSIK jobs.  FSIK is a Year-End pin requirement.  It is recorded on the Community Service page of Permanent Record Books, but FSIK is does not fulfill the Year-End pin Community Service requirement.  LH is of the understanding that the Comm. Garage Sale went very well.  Will know more after this Thursday’s Fair board meeting.

**HANDOUT about 4-H Scholarships, due May 1st.    Council’s goal is to award each graduating senior who fulfills the scholarship requirements $500                                                              **HANDOUT  of the form for our “Merit Based Grant”, also due May 1st.  Currently this fund has $200 in it, enough for one grant.  Go online and look at “Grants & Scholarships” so you can also see the application for “Travel & Training” fund,  which currently has $400 available.  These grants are available to clubs, projects and individuals.

**Please remember that both the WSU Classroom and any part or building at the fairgrounds that 4-H uses must be left “rental ready”.  And if you have a facility reserved, and you are not going to use it, please notify the facility asap so others will have access to that location.  It may become an Extension Policy (as of 10/1/19)  that no Jeff.Co. 4-H group may use the WSU Classroom more than twice a month. 

**Do we want to do another Super Sat. on June 29th focused on “cramming for county fair’ with a possible workshop about 4-H Public Presentations lead by Cheryl Burnett,  our3/21/19 presentation judge?    Tabled until our May 6th meeting.

**Tovah and Kathryn gave a wonderful presentation.  This is Tova’s  second year in 4-H and Kathryn’s 5th year.  Both are Senior 4-Hers.  The club has 8 members this year,  mostly Seniors, who work hard to help any younger Horse Project 4-Hers in any club. Silver Spurs hosts the Hairy Horse Show and the Halloween Show.  The club meets once a month, during which they work on their year-end pin requirements, 4-H record books and plans for county fair.  Their annual fundraiser is a car wash.  They use the funds raised for club shirts and ribbons for the shows they host, although their car wash last year was such a success, they don’t have to do one this year.   Their mounted meetings (which allow the horses to become used to other horses) consist of trail rides and up to 3 Drill Team meetings a month as they get closer to Fair.      Drill Team opens and closes each day of county fair when the US Flag is raised and lowered.  Their Community Service this year was collecting for Toys for Tots.    Tova gave a good Record Book suggestion:  She hand writes in her record book at every club meeting and then enters it all on line and then prints that out to turn in in late Sept. for her year-end pin.
**HANDOUT “We Feed Kids 5K Walk and Run” as our April 27th National 4-H Day of Service.  Came to us thru 4-Her Lacey Bishop who is in the Chimacum WE Act Club, which is one of the hosts for this event. Lacey belongs to Clover Cut Riders which will do a water station along the 5K route.   Read thru this handout and respond to it asap if individuals or teams want to participate.  Some of the rules:  No dogs, no earbuds, no bicycles.  Strollers are ok.  M/S/C for Tanya to put this together for us.  Read her upcoming emails about this.  Participating in this 5K in any way will fulfill the Community Service Year-end pin requirement and is to be recorded in 4-H record books on both the Planning Calendar and on the Community Service page of the Permanent Record Book. 
**There is also a 4-H soccer activity happening on 4/27 at HJ Carroll Park 

**Council will host a third spring Public Presentation day on Monday, May 6th.  4-Hers may sign up for fifteen minute segments starting at 1pm and ending at 6:15.  Council will begin at 6:30.  Tanya will send out online sign ups soon.

**HANDOUTS   “Explore 4- Sumer Mini Camps” for ages 5 – 13.  Expect about 30 “campers” a day.  Most campers are not in 4-H.  June 24- 28, 10am to 1pm.   Any and all adults & 4-Hers are encouraged to volunteer to teach and share on one or more of the days.  Let Tanya know asap.  Any funds that come in from the camp will pay for materials, supplies, snacks and possible honorariums for the teachers/presenters.

**4-H Fruit.  This is a Council-sponsored fundraiser and funds raised (last year was $5 per case)go into the funds illustrated on our Clover Fundraising paper.  NW Discovery Lab (Danell & Aric Mackey – Thank You!) will run this fundraiser for us again this year.  The organic orchard we buy from is owned by a former 4-Her which is very nice.  Everything  is about the same as last year, except the orchard’s owner is going to drive the fruit over here to us, which is huge.    We  will then meet him with trucks and trailers and head to the distribution locations in Jeff., Kitsap and Clallam counties.  And this year’s cherries will be offered in an 8 lb. size.  Last year’s 15 pounds of cherries was a bit overwhelming.  Hopefully Brinnon & Quilcene will have enough orders this year that a pick up location can be set up down there.  July fruit will be cherries  and apricots.  August (after Fair) fruit will be nectarines, pears and peaches.  Remind everyone you know that 4-H Fruit is coming!

**A reminder that the money raised at our Ferino’s take-over goes to pay our 4-Hers’  $25 each annual enrollment fees.

**HANDOUTS  1)Club Leader Annual Checklist  which will give you an idea of the flow of our Jeff.Co. 4-H year         and       2)Recording 4-H Volunteer Hours.   Reminder-It is important to keep current on the recording of your 4-H hours BECAUSE if you are injured and your 4-H hours are not reported and are not up to date, it is much more difficult to obtain L&I for you.

**HANDOUT    “Healthy Kids Day, YMCA of Jeff.Co.” at the Mountain View Campus, PT, on April 27th.   If you have summer activities to promote, or if you are looking for summer activities for your youth, this event is for you.  10am – 1pm.

**HANDOUT of Tanya’s Coordinator’s Report, 4/8/19.  A copy will be attached to these minutes for our May 6th Council meeting.
**Brinnon’s ASP (After School Program) newsletters for March & April are now available.  Has 33 4-Hers enrolled with 18 – 26 attending each day.  Leader Alicia will be running the Kids’ Zone at the May 25 & 26 Shrimp Fest.  Be sure to stop in and say hi (and see if she needs a break ()
**Tanya will be away from the 4-H Office 4/23 – 5/3.

CLUB SHARE    **Roboctopi  has just completed their competition season.  Their Robot Reveal will be 4/27 at the Cotton Bldg., in PT.  4-5pm for sponsors only. 5-7pm for the public.  Has a new meeting location is Glen Cove.  Will participate this Sat. in the Chimacum Robotics Fair.     **Silver Spurs hosted a great Hairy Horse show. Had 10 4-Hers in the Senior classes. Had non-4-H youth come from Clallam Co. to watch.  A shout out to Karley for doing the safety check at the show.     **Discovery 4-H will also be at Chimacum this Sat.  They will start their “Apollo Next Giant Leap Student Challenge” team work this Wed.  Sponsored by NASA.  It was expected that there would be 10 teams here on the Peninsula – there are 24, with 5 teams here in Jeff.Co. alone.  Many teams, but now they need judges.  Contact Danell if you are a possible judge or if you know someone who is.  Teams that make it to the regional competitions could then to on to Houston, TX     **Peninsula Poultry 4-H recently visited Amanda Hills Farm where Lisa Van Horne give a poultry diseases presentation.   The club is hosting a poultry blood draw this Sunday, the 14th, outside the WSU Classroom starting at 4:30pm with Dr. Bill Testerman.  This draw/test is required for any food poultry going to County Fair.     **Paws-N-Claws hosted a wonderful multi-county 4-H cat show on March 9th and will present the PT and PL Fire Departments with three Pet Oxygen Mask Kits tomorrow at 6pm at the WSU Classroom.  Were purchased with funds from the club’s catnip mice sales.
**Tanya had to quickly share a “rose” reflection of our meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8pm






Submitted by L Hampton    
